White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting

February 9, 2009

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:32 p.m. on February 9, 2009.  Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Kenneth Chamberlain, E. Pete Phelps.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the January 12, 2009 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried. The treasurer had no additional comments regarding this months report.

There was no representative from the Ingham County Sheriff’s Department in attendance.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the recommendation of the Planning Commission to issue a Special Use Permit to Lance Graf to operate a Federally Licensed Fire Arms dealership at his home at 4199 Carter Road, Stockbridge, MI.  Motion Carried.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to purchase 12 copies of the MTA zoning guidebooks to be distributed to members of the Planning Commission, Zoning Board of Appeals, the Zoning Administrator, and members of the Township Board.  Motion carried.

We discussed the removal of the mercury vapor light that hangs above the walkway between the office and the hall.  It was decided that it was an unnecessary use of funds.  Clerk Vernon will call and have it removed.
Due to the fact that the Township Hall is an historical building and having it used for private functions is deteriorating is historical value, a motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to use the old part of the hall for public functions only (such as elections and public meetings).  As of April 1, 2009 it may no longer be used for private functions.  We will also no longer require the refundable $20.00 deposit.  Motion Carried.

Ken Chamberlain gave his report.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the amended budget as printed with an additional $1,000 added to Town Hall maintenance since we need more electrical work performed in the office.  Motion carried.    

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:28 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,  
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

